
   1407 W. North Temple, Suite 330 
    Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 

 
 

 
October 17, 2019 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
Re:  Docket No. 19-035-T14 

Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric Service 
Regulation No. 4, Supply and Use of Service 
Reply Comments 

 
On September 25, 2019, PacifiCorp d.b.a Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) filed a 
proposed revised tariff page associated with Electric Service Regulation No. 4 (Supply and 
Use of Service), The Public Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) issued a Notice 
of Filing and Comment Period on September 26, 2019 (“Notice”) that set a deadline for 
comments from interested parties by October 10, 2019 and reply comments on October 17, 
2019. In accordance with the Notice, the Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) filed 
comments on the Company’s proposed revised tariff page stating that the requested 
modification is potentially necessary and in the public interest, but the Division did not fully 
understand the mechanics of the billing process and therefore requested that the 
Commission suspend Electric Service Regulation No. 4 to allow time for interested parties 
to gain understanding of the billing process.  
 
The Company appreciates the Division’s review of the Company’s proposal.  To address 
the Division’s concerns, the Company and the Division have scheduled a meeting on 
October 28, 2019, to discuss the billing process. The Company recommends the 
Commission establish another comment period to provide the Division an opportunity to 
update its recommendation to the Commission once the meeting regarding the billing 
process has occurred.  The Company and Division conferred and the Division indicated it 
supports the following schedule for a subsequent comment period: 
 

 Interested party comments on or before Wednesday, November 13, 2019 
 Reply comments on or before Wednesday, November 20, 2019 

 
The Company respectfully requests the Commission suspend Electric Service Regulation 
No. 4 as recommended by the Division and issue a Notice of Comment Period with the 
deadlines listed above. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joelle Steward 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
Enclosures 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Docket No. 19-035-T14 
 

I hereby certify that on October 17, 2019, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 
served by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 

Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 

Division of Public Utilities 

dpudatarequest@utah.gov  

Rocky Mountain Power 

Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com 
utahdockets@pacificorp.com 

 
 
_____________________________ 
Katie Savarin 
Coordinator, Regulatory Operations 
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